CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
OF THE NIP CONSULTATION WORKSHOP

 (Novotel Warszawa Centrum, 15 January 2004)
1. The results of activities performed over the NIP Development Phase were subject of the Consultation Workshop. Presentations of the studies analyses made as preparatory activities for the development of the NIP demonstrated the proposed approach to problems connected with the elimination of persistent organic pollutants including economic analyses and strategies aimed at upgrading public awareness of the hazards connected with POPs.

2. In result of discussions the attention was drawn to the following issues to be included into the NIP:

·  Development of a mechanism (system and organisation) of incentives for enterprises aimed at PCBs elimination in order to prevent delays in decontamination of PCB containing equipment as well as elimination of PCB as such;

· Setting up a system to collect small electric appliances containing PCBs;

· Speeding up activities on implementation of the EPER registers (required by the EU) and PRPR registers (demanded by the Kiev Protocol) as prerequisites preventing a situation of lack of PCDD/F, PCB and HCB emission data on in future;

· Continuation of activities on search on still undetected locations of pesticide dumps;

· Utilisation of domestic capacities for elimination of outdated pesticides, for, among others, their lower costs;

· Carrying out feasibility studies to clarify whether, in connection with the potential POPs content, the wastewater sludge may be used fore agricultural purposes and the dust obtained from stack gas cleaning process designated for production of building materials and road construction, would be possible under the conditions of Poland.

3. In the discussion summary general conclusion were formulated indicating that the activities of the GF/POL/01/004 Project:

· Integrated the Polish scientific and technical circles involved in activities concerning persistent organic pollutants;

· Prompted ordering the information resources concerning POPs in entities involved in research activities or possessing relevant data as well as at the Institute of Environmental Protection, responsible for the project implementation (see http://ks.ios.edu.pl);

· Contributed to elevation of awareness in the industry on POPs hazards, particularly in factories producing chloroorganic compounds and using PCB containing equipment;

· Influenced considerably, though not yet completely the unification of analytical methods and relevant laboratory equipment.

